  BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

    Tuesday, March 23, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Eric A. Walker opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Eric A. Walker, Vice Chairman , Jill G. Sullivan, Selectmen, Matthew W. Strauss, Anthony A. Scibelli and  Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Continued Public Hearing:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open the continued public hearing from March 9, 2010, on a request from Charlie Patsios to use the premises located at 460 Humphrey Street for a Class II Car Dealers License seconded by Selectman Matthew Strauss. Selectman Scibelli recused himself from the public hearing due to him not being in attendance at the previous Board meeting on this request. . The Board members took a roll call vote. 

New & Old Business:
Selectman Sullivan updated the Board on the Town Building Oversight Committee’s proposal to remove a provision in the RFP of the Greenwood Avenue property in regards to maintain the older part of the building. 
Discussion:
Members of the Essex National Heritage Commission updated the Board on the eighty five mile byway route that travels through communities of Lynn, Swampscott, Marblehead, Salem, Manchester by the Sea, Beverly, Gloucester, Rockport, Essex, Ipswich, Rowley, Newbury and Newburyport. The commission is working to gain national recognition for this stretch of roadway. 

The Board spoke on the Town Meeting Warrant. (See votes of the Board)
Selectman Strauss commented on Article 4 which he is not in support of the removal of both Chief positions from Civil Service.  
Police Chief Ronald Madigan commented on his support of keeping the Civil Service System in place for both Departments and Fire Chief Michael Champion agreed along with members of both departments. 

Police Chief Ronald Madigan and Fire Chief Michael Champion both supported using an Assessment Center as a new method of hiring a future Chiefs. 

Members of the Swampscott Police Department and the Swampscott Fire Department spoke on their support of keeping the Civil Service System in place. 

The Board took no action and will further discuss the Town Meeting warrant at the next scheduled meeting. 

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to open the Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Strauss. (see discussion) 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to close the Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve invoice for Anderson & Kreiger, LLP, in the amount of $1,029.50 for services through February 28, 2010, seconded by Selectman Scibelli.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $1,940.00 for service through February 28, 2010, seconded by Selectman Scibelli. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from March 9, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to give Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator authority to begin the search to hire a consultant to determine the hiring procedures to hire a new Fire Chief  which will not consists of a civil service written exam seconded by Selectman Sullivan.  

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· Dog Bylaw Enforcement. .

· Beach Improvements at Phillips Beach & Eismans Beach.
· TIPS-Compliance update.
· Resident feedback forms.

· Town Hall walkway-brick fundraiser.

· Andrew’s Chapel improvement updates. 

· Addition of a name to the Reserve Firefighter list for appointment was briefly discussed, with a name to be recommended at the next Selectmen’s meeting. 
(see votes of the Board)
Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Sullivan sent her condolences to the Ingram family on the recent and sudden passing of Maureen Ingram who was a longtime resident of Swampscott and a devoted first grade teacher at the Stanley School. Selectmen Sullivan reminded residents that she will be holding her office hours on Thursday, March 25, 2010 , at the Swampscott Town Hall from 9-12Noon. Selectman Sullivan gave an update on the TIP Line that is now set up in Town through the Police Department.  
Selectman Walker sent his condolences on behalf of the Board to the Ingram Family.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to adjourn meeting at 9:40P.M seconded by Selectman Strauss.
Attest: Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant 

